EXECUTIVE MEETING

Date: Feb 09, 2011

Time: 3:00pm

Attendees




Guest
Lloyd Donovan



Graham Hudson  CBH National Park


Joe MacNeil





Ken Doucette






Keith Hawley

Purpose:

 To discuss the 2011 club tournaments and tee time allocation

NS Junior

· Club still waiting for information from the NSGA with respect to what club resources will be required. From a previous phone conversation the expectation is for them to require somewhere around 15 volunteers from the club.
· Graham has met previously with Dave Campbell, Executive Director of the NSGA. The understanding is that, other than the course, no people resources will be required from his staff
Club Tournaments


Opening

· This tournament may be delayed depending on when the course opening takes place
· Present tee time allocation is fine
· Basically no change required for this year
Seniors

· Concern expressed by Graham and the club on the lack of revenue this tournament generates

· This is not one of our club sanctioned tournaments

· Graham wants the course receive some revenue from this and other tournaments

· Club to meet with organizing committee to see if this tournament is sustainable

· Tournament to remain on the books with the same tee time allocation for 2011

Father’s Day

· This tournament generates significant revenue for the club and for the course

· The club requested the possibility of being able to run this tournament as a full field event with no public play. Graham agreed that this would be in the best interest of both the club and the course

· The club will investigate the possibility of running back to back shot gun starts.

· Graham advised that the present cart fleet consists of 60 units, which may limit the number of players, as historically virtually all groups rent carts.

· Club will proceed on the assumption of a 240 person field 

Ladies

· The timing and tee time allocation for this tournament will remain the same

· Pace of play is better but still not where it should be

· Basically no change required for this year

Junior Invitational

· The club isn’t aware of how this tournament originated

· This tournament is not sanctioned as one of our club events

· Graham advised that Joe Robinson and Maxine Hardy were the drivers behind this event

· Club concerned over the timing of the event as it is very close to the NS Junior

· Volunteers may be an issue

· Graham to investigate the status of the event and report back to the club

Junior/Senior

· Both the timing and tee time allocation for this event appear right

· Basically no change required for this year

Club Championship

· Timing and tee time allocation are good

· Graham very concerned over the pace of play and the impact that has on the public players behind the tournament

· The club advised they would alter the set up in hopes of improving the pace

· No other changes for this year

Labor Day

· Tee time allocation of 132 will not be required. We will go with 120 with the other 12 spaces being added to our Masters tee time allocation

· Graham very concerned over the pace of play and the impact that has on the public players behind the tournament

· Club agree to make changes in course set up in an effort to improve the pace

· The club requested that the tournament revert back to foursomes with 10 minute time intervals. Graham was receptive of this proposal

Masters

· The club offered to take this tournament to a full field event with no public play

· Graham suggested that this is a very popular time slot and he would normally be able to fill a number of times behind the tournament and that these times are at peak season rates

· Based on this info the club suggested we stay with the present 92 tee time allotment 

· Graham suggested the club look at the demographic of the waiting list to get an idea of whether its comprised of local or out of town guests. 

Tee Time Allocation

· It was agreed that the club use only a small percentage of the reserved times during the weekdays

· Graham would like to have the opportunity to market these times well in advance if they are not being utilized by the club

· The club agrees to the following changes in tee time allocation for the 2011 season only

· No club times will be reserved on Monday through Thursday from opening for the first two hours during the months of June and October . All other club times during the day are maintained

· The club will reserve from opening for a period of one hour on Monday through Thursday during the months of July, August, and September. This is a reduction of 50% of our present allocation. All other club times during the day are maintained

· There will be no changes in tee time allocation for Friday, Saturday and Sunday throughout the season

· In addition to this the club has requested the ability to acquire additional times on those occasions when we would have a social event ie: the Thursday afternoon fun night. Graham has agreed to work to accommodate this request 

.

